
Sept 2016 report. 

 

Dear brethren,  

Hope all is well there. 

 

About the congregation:  

 Sister Debbie Westerman's mother-in-law is better now, but not doing well. 

Debbie's husband still needs shoulder surgery but won't get it done. 

Especially pray for Debbie, as she is young in the Faith, and has a lot of 

other family issues to deal with. Prayers for others of the  congregation who 

lost loved ones the past few months will be appreciated.  

Sister Jean Bullock's mind is weakening. Some of it may be medication 

related, but we know that's not the only cause. She has been slowly headed 

that way for a while now. Please keep her and her family in prayers also. 

Lora and Buddy Cotten are still caring for Buddy's 8 y/o great-niece. This is 

a really trying time for them. Lora's mother, Hope, is still not doing well 

after Ron's death.  Please keep the Doss and Cotten families  in your 

prayers.  

We've had no local visitors for a few weeks. 

Willard and Peggy Moore have moved to Benbrook due to increasing health 

issues for Willard. We will miss them as they won't be worshiping here after 

the end of Sept.  

Sister Christina Countryman is having some “panic attack” issues and has been 

missing services. We're trying to work with her. She has 4children that need 

to be at worship, so pray for her and her kids. 

We are down to 7 families now, with 18 people if everyone is there. Sun eve 

and Wed. nites are down to 3 regular, and 4 occassionally. It does get 

discouraging at times, but then something happens and the Lord says “hang in 

there”. 

 

About Glenda and me: 

Glenda's nephew Cody is back living with us for school.  

Glenda and I are both doing well health=wise but Glenda always has allergy 

issues. Not much else new for now.  

 

Aug support: 

North Beach.........$ 600/mo. 

Midway church....$ 1425 / mo 

 

Thanks for your Spiritual and financial support. May the may the Lord's Word 

continue to spread there.  

 

In the Lord DAVID REEVES 

 


